
By Speed post   
RTI Matter 

 
DPE-GM-/00201/2014-GM 

Department of Public Enterprises 
Ministry of Heavy Industries & Public Enterprises 

Department of Public Enterprises 
                            ******* 

Public Enterprises Bhawan, 
Block No.14, C.G.O. Complex, 

Lodhi Road, New Delhi-110003. 
 

Dated:  17th December, 2014 
To. 
Shri Amit Verma 
A1-201, Soma Height, 
Near Evershine City Gate, 
Gokhivare, Maharshtra 401208   

 
Subject: - Furnishing information under RTI Act 2005. 
 
Sir, 

 Please refer to your RTI application dated 5-11-2014, which has been received in the 

Department of Public Enterprises from M/o Corporate Affairs vide DPE reference no. 

DPENT/R/2014/00304 dated 18-11-2014 seeking information under RTI Act, 2005. The 

information in respect of issues raised in your application is furnished as under: 

Reply 

The information sought in your RTI is in form of query, which do not form 

‘Information’ within the provisions of RTI Act 2005.  However in regard to AIMA it is 

mentioned that it is a federation of Local Management Associations (LMAs) and not a 

Central Public Sector Enterprise (CPSE) as such D/o Public Enterprise has nothing to do 

in its recruitment process. Moreover, the Mini Ratna PSUs for whom recruitment is being 

made their management and respective administrative ministries/departments are 

responsible, if there is any violation of provisions made for Ex-servicemen in recruitment.    

2. The Appellate Authority in this case is Shri Ashok Kumar Pavadia, Joint Secretary, 

DPE, Room No. 404, Block No. 14, CGO Complex, Public Enterprises Bhawan, CGO 

Complex, Lodhi Road, New Delhi – 110003. 

      Yours sincerely, 
 

           
 (J. N. Prasad) 

Director & CPIO-GM Div. 

Copy to :  
M/o Corporate Affairs 
(Sh. A.H. Agarwal, US & CPIO), 
5th Floor, A Wing,Shastri Bhawan,New Delhi. 

In reference to your OM no. 
2/01/2014-Coord(RTI) dated 10-11-
2014.   

 


